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Attachments: final May 1 brochure.pdf

Dear Early Childhood Professionals, Friends and Advocates:
 
Good News!  Due to continuing demand, we are extending the registration for the Leading…A Vision for the 
Future Professional Development day to be held in Columbia on May 1, 2014.   You can now register up until 
April 30th, 2014 or until all spaces are filled.  PO’s can be accepted as well as checks, but to speed the process 
along please contact Julie Starr or Pat West at 803-532-6861 or fax registrations to 803-532-6497.  The venue 
will be Brookland Baptist Convention Center and the day will feature local presenters from across the state 
along with two extremely outstanding Keynote Presenters!  The Leading to Change Training Group out of 
Charlotte NC http://www.leadingtochange.com/  and South Carolina’s very own Dr. Tammy Pawloski from 
Francis Marion University will be delivering powerful keynotes to deepen our connections and communication 
across the ages and in our understanding of the importance our work now, more than ever, for young 
children and families who live in poverty.
 
It is always important to stay focused on our purpose in early childhood –to ensure our work is changing lives 
for a better chance to succeed in school, in life and for future generations in SC.   Please do take time for this 
excellent opportunity to be energized and renewed in the challenging work that you do every day and care 
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so deeply about!   I promise you will be glad you did! 
Sincerely,
Mary Anne  
 
Mary Anne Mathews
Director of Parenting Programs
PAT State Leader
South Carolina First Steps
803-734-0397
mmathews@scfirststeps.org
 
 
The information contained in this transmission is intended only for the use of the person(s) named 
above. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email. The South 
Carolina Department of Education is neither liable for the proper and complete transmission of the 
information contained in this communication nor for any delay in its receipt. To reply to the agency 
administrator directly, please send an email to postmaster@ed.sc.gov. Communications to and from 
the South Carolina Department of Education are subject to the South Carolina Freedom of 
Information Act, unless otherwise exempt by state or federal law.
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